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Graduates From Our Church 

Courtney Wynn Garner, daughter of Chuck and  

Paula Garner, sister to Christine Garner, and       

granddaughter of Carole Garner, graduated from the 

Liberal Arts and Science Academy (LASA).  Courtney 

was awarded the President’s Scholarship and was   

admitted into the Honors Program at Colorado       

University  Boulder where she will study in the fall. 

Dr. Phillip Dewayne Hill ,  son of John and Susan 

Hill, graduated from the University of Texas with a 

Doctorate of Musical Arts in Vocal Performance.  Dr. 

Hill plans on remaining as the choir Director at       

Memorial and singing and teaching professionally. 

Nicole Johnson,  daughter of Steve and Michelle  

Johnson and sister to Natalie Johnson, graduated from 

Connally High School.  Nicole has received a full 

scholarship to Prairie View A&M where she will study 

Mechanical Engineering.  Nicole was in the band at 

Connally for four years and also participated in track, 

dance, and the youth group at Memorial.  Nicole also 

attended Wesley School.  

Michael G. Shelton, Jr., the son of Mike and Irene 

Shelton and brother to Jessica Briseno, graduated from 

the Art Institute of Austin with a Bachelors degree in 

News from the Pews 
Fine Arts.  Michael’s specialty was game design and  

he is now ready to start working. 

Peter Vasquez, the son of Christine and Pete Vasquez, 

graduated from a proficiency program for independent 

living.  Peter loves music and plays the piano as well as 

tunes them.  He was recently  awarded the job of tuning 

all the pianos for the School for the Blind. 

Graduates From Memorial’s 

Extended Family 

Katherine Elizabeth Bass, daughter of John and 

Shelly Bass, sister to Joseph Bass, and granddaughter 

of Afton Cherry, graduated from Texas A&M with a 

degree in Zoology and a minor in Entomology.       

Katherine has been a member of the Austin Ukulele 

Society and Aggie Swing Cats.  She will now be    

looking for a job. 

Arian Leigh Ritchie is the daughter (by guardianship) 

of our secretary, Laurie Strawbridge.  Arian’s parents 

are Chris and Tanya Ritchie and her brother is Zack 

Ritchie.  Arian graduated from Anderson High School 

and will attend Austin Community College this fall 

with plans to transfer to Sam Houston State and study      

psychology or criminal justice. 

Cameron Rodgers, the grandson of Ronny and Kathy 

Gray, graduated from Tech School in Manor, TX.  

Cameron lives with his grandparents, Doug and Esther 

Rodgers and has a sister name Kassey Megin.  He will 

attend ACC in Austin after spending the summer with 

his dad, Marlin Rodgers and brother, Aiden, in New 

York.   

Taylor Stewart, daughter of Eric Stewart and Brenda 

Browning, the granddaughter of Barbara Metzger,  and 

sister to Taryn Stewart, graduated from the Art Institute 

of Austin with a Bachelors of Fine Arts in Media Arts 

and Animation.  Taylor plans to work for a game studio 

in Austin. 
 

If there are any other graduates, please contact Billie 

Nixon with the information at  (512) 452-5796. 

We are so happy to celebrate with each of these      

graduates and their families.  May God continue to 

guard, guide, and direct them on their different        

journeys. 
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Building Use Calendar 

   Any group wanting to 

   use a room at the church 

   for a meeting needs to 

   make arrangements with 

the church office.  You can make a one-time 

reservation or an on-going reservation.   

New Babies 

News from the Pews 

continued 

We at Memorial are always so happy to announce 

births in our extended family. 

Johnie and Alma Madison reported they have a new 

great-granddaughter, Avery Kate Madison.  Avery 

was born in late April and weighed 8 lbs and 7oz.  

Parents of Avery are Russell and Whitney Madison.  

Avery’s brothers are Hunter and Caleb Madison.  

The grandparents of Avery are Ronnie and Dana 

Madison. 

Johnie and Alma have been members at Memorial 

since July 14, 1963 and their son Ronnie and his wife 

Dana (Latz) grew up as active members since        

kindergarten and on until after college when they 

moved to Lubbock, TX and started a new generation. 

We are so happy to celebrate this new birth and be 

informed about their family.  We at Memorial do 

care.  May God bless and guard each of you. 

Are there others who would like to share your news?  

Email or call the church office and let us know at  

secretary@memorialumcaustin.com or                

(512) 452-5796 . 

 

God, the World, 

and Me 

Exploring and  

Describing 

Our Place in God’s  

Creation 

Vacation Bible School Schedule 

July 17-19 

Friday , July 17-  5:30-8:00  

Saturday , July 18-  9:00-2:30 

Sunday, July 19- 10:30 Worship and 11:45 Pot Luck 

Inspired by Psalm 8, we will look at God’s creation 

through science, music, art, and the Bible.  Our main 

ideas are: 

 God made a vast universe.  He is big and we are 

small. 

 God made people with extra care and we should 

take special care of ourselves. 

 God gave us responsibility to care for His        

creation– animal, vegetable, and mineral. 

 

Vacation Bible School is an opportunity to share 

God’s Word with the children in and around our 

congregation.  Invite your friends and family. 

 

Register by June 19 and the registration fee is $5. 

Register by July 3rd and the fee is $10. 

Walk-ins can register if there is space available for 

$20. 

Scholarships are available to anyone who needs 

one. 

The registration form is on the next page. 

 



Exploring and Describing Our 

Place in God's Creation  

Vacation Bible School 

July 17,18, and 19 

God, the World, and Me 

Register by June 19th  and fee is only $5 

Register by July 3rd and fee is $10 

Walk-in  fee is $20 

Scholarships are available!   Mark here if you need to request a scholarship ____________________________________ 

Memorial United Methodist Church  

 6100 Berkman Drive  Austin, TX 78723 

memorialumcaustin.com  (512)-452-5796 

email: secretary@memorialumcaustin.com 

limited to first 50 registrants 

Fill one out for each child    Children must be potty-trained in order to attend. 

Please print or type 

Name of child ______________________________________________________________________ Birthdate ________________ 

Grade child will be entering in the fall ____________________________  Male or Female__________________________________ 

Parent or Guardian Name_____________________________________________________________________________________  

Street Address______________________________________________________________________________________________  

Mailing Address if different ___________________________________________________________________________________  

Phone numbers to contact parent______________________________________________________________________________  

Email address______________________________________________________________________________________________  

Emergency contact name and phone # other than above stated parent/guardian 

___________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

Special needs information about child: 

Dietary restrictions___________________________________________________________________________________________  

Allergies ___________________________________________________________________________________________________  

Physical, medical, emotional, or mental special needs______________________________________________________________  

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

Medication child is currently taking______________________________________________________________________________ 

Other information that will help us minister to your child____________________________________________________________  

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

Any siblings or relatives also attending this VBS ____________________________________________________________________  

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

Will you be attending with your child?  __________________________________________________________________________  

Please return form by July 3rd  to secretary@memorialumcaustin.com or 6100 Berkman Drive, Austin, TX 78723 



2015 Calendar for Altar Flowers Posted 

Altar flowers may be given in memory or honor 

of loved ones or for special mission projects .  

Fill out a form  designating your wish and leave 

at the office or drop it off in the offering plate on 

Sunday.  Bouquets are $20.00 each - two maxi-

mum per Sunday.  Stop and  signup today. 

Summer 

Birthdays  

  June Birthdays 

2  Cliff Masters  

6  Kay Allen 

7  Tina Zapalac-Nixon 

9  Courtney May 

10  Kathy Reinhart 

12 Cleo Wilson 

16 Pat Marcum 

 Stephanie Smith 

 Nicole Teaney 

19 Joseph Teaney 

21  Patty Marcum 

22 Aiden Rodgers 

24 Tamara Teaney 

25 Chuck Garner 

 Rev. Cynthia Kepler-Karrer 

 Brieghl Mobley 

27 Chase Jennings Holland 

 

July Birthdays 

3 Mark Schmidt 

4 Karl Amundson 

12 Dick Moore 

15 Katherine Eaker 

 Gail Mohler 

16  Betty Sampler 

17 David Teaney 

18 Darin Williams, Jr. 

22 Billie Florence Lois Nixon 

23 Kim Gray 

24 William Friedrich 

28 Gloria McPhail 

31 Tyler Joshua Moore 

 John F. Nixon 

 Shirley Wehmer 

 

August Birthdays 

5 Doris Owens 

6 Christian Ramos 

8 Geraldine Boydston 

10 Elizabeth Sanford 

14  Taryn Stewart 

15 Lonan Zia Gray 

21 Janet Clark 

22  Linda Rychlik 

25 Karin Crumbling 

26 Felicity Rodriquez 

27 David Chandler 

 Patricia Ericson 

 Wallace Fowler 

28 Kerry Schmidt McFarland 

 Everette Owens 

 Keith Schmidt 

29 Vidette (Kiki) Corry 

 Michele Reinhart Rehm 

30 Scooter Cheatham 

31 Richard Friedrich 

 Julie Gonzales 



 CALENDAR 
 

Saturday, June 13 

10:00 am  -  Windsor Park Neighborhood  

 Association– FHL room 

Sunday, June 14 

9:15 am - Sunday School for all ages 

10:30 am - Worship Service    

11:30 am  - Trustees– Pearce 

Monday, June 15 

6:15 am  -  Morning Prayer  -Chapel 

6:30 pm  -  Church Council –Pearce 

7:30 pm  -  Boy Scouts  -Gym        

Tuesday, June 16 

9:30 am  -  Staff Meeting  -Pearce 

Wednesday, June 17                                                                                                   

 6:00 pm  -  Handbell Rehearsal 

 7:00 pm -  Choir Rehearsal 

Friday, June 19 

10:30 am  -  Women’s Bible Study 

Saturday, June 20 

The Society for Creative Anachronism will be     

hosting an all-day event on our church campus 

Sunday, June 21—Father’s Day 

 9:15 am  - Sunday School for all ages 

10:30 am  - Worship Service 

Monday, June 22 

6:15 am  -  Morning Prayer  -Chapel 

7:30 pm  -  Boy Scouts  -Gym          

Tuesday, June 23 

9:30 am  -  Staff Meeting 

Wednesday, June 24 

 6:00 pm  -  Handbell Rehearsal  

 7:00 pm - Choir Rehearsal 

Sunday,  June 28 

 9:15 am - Sunday School for all ages 

10:30 am - Worship Service    

Monday, June 29 

6:15 am  -  Morning Prayer  -Chapel 

7:30 pm  -  Boy Scouts  -Gym          

Tuesday, June 30 

9:30 am  -  Staff Meeting 

Friday, July 3 

Office is closed 

Saturday, July 4th– Independence Day 

Sunday July 5 

9:15 am  -  Sunday School for all ages  

10:30 am - Worship Service   

Monday, July 6 

6:15 am  -  Morning Prayer  -Chapel 

7:30 pm  -  Boy Scouts  -Gym          

Tuesday, July 7 

9:30 am  -  Staff Meeting 

Thursday, July 9 

7:00 pm  -  Austin Ukulele Society 

Saturday, July 11 

10:00 am  -  Windsor Park Neighborhood  

 Association– Gym area 

Sunday July 12 

9:15 am  -  Sunday School for all ages  

10:30 am - Worship Service   

12:00 pm  -  Decorate for VBS 

Monday, July 13 

6:15 am  -  Morning Prayer  -Chapel 

7:30 pm  -  Boy Scouts  -Gym          

Tuesday, July 14 

9:30 am  -  Staff Meeting 

6:30 pm  -  Wesley Board Meeting  -Pearce 

Friday, July 17 

5:30 pm  -  Vacation Bible School (until 8 pm) 



Saturday, July 18 

9:00 am  -  Vacation Bible School (until 2:30 pm) 

Sunday July 19 

9:15 am  -  Sunday School for all ages  

10:30 am - Worship Service   

11:45 am  -  Vacation Bible School Celebration  

  Pot Luck  for entire church 

Monday, July 20 

6:15 am  -  Morning Prayer  -Chapel 

7:30 pm  -  Boy Scouts  -Gym          

Tuesday, July 21 

9:30 am  -  Staff Meeting 

Sunday July 26 

9:15 am  -  Sunday School for all ages  

10:30 am - Worship Service   

Monday, July 27 

6:15 am  -  Morning Prayer  -Chapel 

7:30 pm  -  Boy Scouts  -Gym          

Tuesday, July 28 

9:30 am  -  Staff Meeting 

Sunday August 2 

8:30 am  -  Pancake Breakfast –Gym 

9:15 am  -  Sunday School for all ages  

10:30 am - Worship Service   

Monday, August 3 

6:15 am  -  Morning Prayer  -Chapel 

7:30 pm  -  Boy Scouts  -Gym          

Tuesday, August 4 

9:30 am  -  Staff Meeting 

Wednesday, August 5                                                                                                  

  6:30 pm  -  Choir and Handbell Barbecue 

Saturday, August 8 

10:00 am  -  Windsor Park Neighborhood 

 Association—Gym area 

Sunday August 9 

9:15 am  -  Sunday School for all ages  

10:30 am - Worship Service   

Monday, August 10 

6:15 am  -  Morning Prayer  -Chapel 

7:30 pm  -  Boy Scouts  -Gym          

Tuesday, August 11 

9:30 am  -  Staff Meeting 

Wednesday, August 12                                                                                                

  6:00 pm  -  Handbell Rehearsal 

  7:00 pm - Choir Rehearsal 

Thursday, August 13 

7:00 pm  -  Austin Ukulele Society 

Sunday,  August 16 

9:15 am  -  Sunday School for all ages  

10:30 am - Worship Service   

 Monday, August 17 

6:15 am  -  Morning Prayer  -Chapel 

7:30 pm  -  Boy Scouts  -Gym          

Tuesday, August 18 

9:30 am  -  Staff Meeting 

Wednesday, August 19                                                                                                  

  6:00 pm  -  Handbell Rehearsal 

  7:00 pm - Choir Rehearsal 

Sunday,  August 23 

9:15 am  -  Sunday School for all ages  

10:30 am - Worship Service   

Monday, August 24 

6:15 am  -  Morning Prayer  -Chapel 

7:30 pm  -  Boy Scouts  -Gym          

Tuesday, August 25 

9:30 am  -  Staff Meeting 

 CALENDAR 
CONTINUED 



YOUTH NEWS 
UMYF-United Methodist Youth Fellowship 

 

This summer the youth will be participating 

in the first ever Capital District Summer 

Camp at Mount Wesley June 21-25. 
 

In July the youth will help out at Vacation 

Bible School, July 17-19. 
 

And in August the District is sponsoring 

UMYM Day– United Methodist Youth    

Mission Day.  This event will start out with 

worship at Simpson UMC then the youth 

will go out into the city to serve for a few 

hours.  They will come back  together for 

lunch and sharing.  This event will be on  

August 1, 2015. 

See you on Sunday! 

Kendall  

Call, email or text Kendall for questions! If 

you don’t have his information contact the 

church office,  

 secretary@memorialumcaustin.com  

or   512-452-5796. 

Choir and Handbell Rehearsals 

are taking a break in July 

Wednesday, August 26                                                                                                

  6:00 pm  -  Handbell Rehearsal 

  7:00 pm - Choir Rehearsal 

Sunday August 30 

9:15 am  -  Sunday School for all ages  

10:30 am - Worship Service   

Monday, August 31 

6:15 am  -  Morning Prayer  -Chapel 

7:30 pm  -  Boy Scouts  -Gym          

 CALENDAR 
CONTINUED 

Both choirs will be taking some time off this     

summer.  The last rehearsal date before the break 

will be June 24th. 

On August 5th, all choir members, their spouses, 

and anyone interested in choir or handbells is      

invited to a catered barbecue dinner at 6:30 PM.  

An abbreviated rehearsal will follow. 

The next week, August 12th the regular schedule 

will resume with handbells rehearsing at 6:00 PM 

and the choir rehearsing at 7:00 PM 

We appreciate all the hard work that our choir    

director, choir members, ringers and accompanist 

put in every week to bring us an inspiring story 

through song.  It adds so much to our worship time. 



Pastor’s Corner 

Sometime in early May, I woke up practically unable to move from my bed without searing back pain.  My husband had 

tried to massage my upper back the night before, but something had happened in the night which left me looking    

something like a bug or turtle that had been flipped over and was waving its feet in the air.  And I wasn’t getting up 

without a lot of pain, even if I could get help.  Clayton did wake up and was able to get me standing, but it was          

terrifying to think of being down with that and no help around. 

 

The pain I was experiencing seemed to be located at the base of my shoulder blade (the bone that connects your collar 

bone to your arm), and it felt like a localized little knot that tied itself tighter every time I moved.  So I went to the    

doctor to find out if there was anything to do or if I was just going to have to let it work itself out. 

 

Turns out my back pain wasn’t back pain at all.  The doctor asked me to move my arms and then move my head around 

in several directions.  Immediately when I turned my head to the side and then leaned over so my ear was trying to 

touch my shoulder, I experienced a new, different pain.  She diagnosed me with strained neck muscles and told me it 

was a common mistake that people made.  She said that a pain in the neck can radiate to a whole lot of other places   

because all of those muscle groups are interconnected.  Fortunately, though my neck strain hasn’t completely gone 

away, I’ve been able to understand how to press on the muscles in my neck, how much Advil to take and how much 

better I feel when I use a neck pillow to sleep. 

 

Pain doesn’t always originate where we feel it first.  Sometimes an institution feels pain in one place and tries to fight it 

there, but doesn’t really get anywhere—like feeling pain in the finances, but not realizing that it’s a problem with their 

reputation.  You can work on the finances all you want, but until you figure out how to solve your reputation problem, 

the finances won’t budge much. 

 

It happens in our spiritual and emotional lives too.  We feel pain, and sometimes we even get angry and upset with other 

people because we are in pain.  But just because we feel anger or frustration with a situation doesn’t mean that we’re 

really angry—that’s just where the pain is coming out because every single person is a whole big set of moving parts 

and interconnected hopes and thoughts.   

 

The people of God are like that too.  We think that our pain is about the fact that the world isn’t working like we think it 

should for God.  But what if our pain is really about the fact that we all experience alienation from God and the Body of 

Christ?  What if the pain I feel is really about the Pain in the Neck because we’ve become a stiff-necked people?  What 

does it mean to resist the Love of God trying to work in our lives so that others can see it and want it?   

 

Next time you’re experiencing anger or pain, think about where else you might be hurting.  Pray about that.  What is 

Jesus, the Great Physician, telling you about where your pain actually is?  What is His treatment?   



MONTHLY PANCAKE 

BREAKFAST 

                     Come join your church   

                        family for a pancake  

breakfast on  August 2 at 8:30 AM. 

Women’s 

News 

For all of you who missed our annual salad      

luncheon, you missed a real treat.  The food was 

delicious and the fellowship was great.  The group 

enjoyed enacting a drama about the resurrection of 

Lazarus.  Questions considered were: Would your 

home be as welcoming and comfortable for Jesus as 

was Martha's?, How would you have felt when    

Jesus didn't come right away?, How would you feel 

if this had been your brother walking out of the 

tomb? 

 

The subgroups will meet this summer as  follows:   

BIF will not meet in July, Honeybees will not meet 

in June or July, Reading and Library will not meet 

in July and Lamplighters will meet as called.  The 

monthly pancake breakfast will not be held in 

July due to the holiday. 

 

At the Reading and Library meeting a book from the 

reading list is shared.  For last month's book, see 

review elsewhere in this newsletter. 

 

A large delegation from Memorial attended 

Crestview's UMW annual dinner.   As always, the 

fellowship and food were great. 
 

The annual Mission U at Mt Wesley will be held on 

July 10-12.  Alberta Shelton and the girls plan to 

attend.  If you are interested, please see her for an                

application.  Our own Clayton Karrer will be     

leading the music. 

 

In May at the Montopolis Friendship Community 

Center's Board Meeting, two graduating college  

students were honored.  These young women had 

received scholarship funding from the group 

throughout their college studies.  One girl graduated 

from Texas State with plans to enter the Health 

Service Field and the other graduated from       

Stephen F. Austin and plans to go into a Criminal 

Justice Career.  She is still thinking about a law 

degree.  Both of these girls were the first in their 

families to graduate from College.  There are    

currently 6 students receiving scholarships.  If you 

would like to donate to this program, see Alberta 

Shelton or Billie Talley.  The board is also looking 

to expand their Pre-School program and is         

soliciting funds for that. This is a wonderful     

mission the UMW has offered in the Montopolis 

area for more than 50 years. 
 

Book Review 

The book introduced at the May Reading and    

Library meeting was No Longer Silent - The     

Empowerment of Women in the Gospels by Susan 

Dehm Matthews.  The author tells the stories of 

many women in the Bible in story form.  One story 

shared was the story of the two on the road to   

Emmaus.  It has always been presented as two 

men, yet the author makes a good case for it being 

a man and his wife going home.  The home Jesus 

was invited into was the couple's home and he 

shared a meal at their table.  Also intriguing was 

the story of Pilate's wife.  There are 36 stories with 

the scripture and questions for discussion.  This 

would make a good group Bible study book. 



Praying for our  

congregation 

and friends 

For privacy we do not publish in the  newsletter the  

reason these individuals are on our prayer chain.  

You may contact the church office for information 

if it is available. 

Kathy Gray 

Dorothy Dennig 

William Bennink Sr. 

Bill and Renee Simmons 

Kay Allen 

Geraldine Boydston 

Lester and Ann Bryant 

Syble Berglund 

Dorothy Burnup 

Janet Clark 

Jane Friedrich 

Bill Head 

Ross Hise 

Bob Johnston 

Mildred McCullough 

Grace Morris 

Betty Sampler 

Liz Sanford 

Charleyne Schmidt 

Anna Belle Turner 

Diana Valastro 

Cleo Wilson 

Irene Wright 

Jane Shive 

Earl Cole 

Norma Jones 

Mike Pena 

Memorial United Methodist received special 

thanks from the Girl Scouts of Walnut Creek 

Delco-Simond Service Unit for hosting the 

Thinking Day in March and for hosting Troop 

172 on Monday nights. 

Summer Sermon  

Series in Mark 

“The Bigger  

Picture” 
 

Worship at 10:30 AM 

The Church Office 

will be closed on 

Friday, July 3rd . 

Have a safe and 

happy July 4th! 



 

 

Memorial United Methodist Church                                                  
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Austin, Texas 78723                                                                   
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ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 
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